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Happy 4th of July!  Wow, it’s already the seventh month and our 
fraternity is in full swing of the summer activities.  I hope everyone is 
enjoying the many activities going on all over Zorland.  I know Lady Judy 
and I have been busy traveling to events and enjoy meeting old friends 
and making new ones as well.  

Upon settling down after a fun filled Ceremonial in Eau Claire in 
May, the month of June has been quite busy.  

Kicking off the month was the annual passing of the gavel at the 
Wisconsin Grand Lodge 174th Annual Communication.  I would like 
to congratulate brother and Noble Scott Pedley, who became Most 
Worshipful Grand Master Scott Pedley during those proceedings.  We 
are very proud of our brother and wish him and his Lady Ronda all 
the best as they travel through Wisconsin promoting Masonry.  I was 
delighted and honored to represent Zor Shriners and present MWGM 
Scott his official Zor Grand Master’s Fez.  

As the parade season is getting into full swing I participated with 
my unit, Musky Cycle Patrol, on June 10th, at the annual Aqua Fest 
Parade in Rice Lake.  Fortunately we had no mishaps, but it prevented 
me from attending the Southwestern Wisconsin Shrine Club’s Steak Fry 
in Platteville.  Reports are that it was well attended and everyone had a 
great time.  I’m sorry we were unable to attend the event.

The Mehara Shrine Club hosted its annual Shrine Circus in Eau Claire 
and Menomonie.  Brian Dunham, Zor’s Outer Guard, and also Mehara’s 
Circus Chairman did an outstanding job of planning and coordinating 
performances.  Club President, Bruce Fransway, along with many 
Nobles and ladies from the Mehara SC were there working at the many 
tasks to assure that all attending the Circus would have a great and 
positive experience.  On Tuesday, between the afternoon and evening 
performances we performed a ‘Cold Sands’ initiation at the Mehara 
Shrine Center bringing aboard new Noble John Nebelshiek.  I have been 
informed that they would like to establish this as a ‘new tradition’, i.e., 
to bring in new Nobles in conjunction with the circus.  I think it’s a great 
idea and look forward to helping to build this tradition.            

In Viroqua, at an open 
meeting, we initiated five 
new Nobles in another ‘Cold 
Sands’ event.  It was very 
well attended with a chicken 
dinner being served prior to 
the inductions.  Membership 
Chairman, Chris Underwood 
(also WM of the Viroqua 
Lodge), worked hard to make 
this a meaningful and special 
event for all who were in 
attendance.  There is more 
on this event elsewhere in 
this issue of the Zephyr.     

Our June Divan meeting 
was held at the Masonic 
Lodge in Janesville on June 
18th.  I would like to thank 
the Janesville Lodge for their 

great hospitality and allowing us to use their conference room.  Noble 
Duane Harvey was very instrumental in arranging and planning the 
event, we would like to thank him for his fine efforts.  Our Steak Fry 
team was on board to provide the group with a great meal after the 
meeting and yes, another ‘Cold Sands’ initiation.  We created three new 
Nobles in Janesville and we are anxious to have them become active 
and involved in the fraternity.  Our Steak Fry Chairman, Al Brueggen, 
(1st Ceremonial Master), along with his lovely Lady Penny, brought the 
trailer and all the supplies to Janesville.  Thanks Al and Penny.

The Saint Croix Valley Shrine Club hosted a dinner cruise on the 
St. Croix River leaving from Stillwater, MN, on June 24th.  The cruise 
originated as, and is still an ‘honored ladies’ event.  It is a great outing 
and activity sponsored by the club and a great time for everyone 
aboard!  The deck of a river boat is quite a setting for a cold sands 
initiation.  Again, we initiated new members into Zor Shrine!

The summer season is a time where we take the opportunity 
to initiate new members who may not have been able to attend a 
scheduled ceremonial.  Those initiated in this manner are expected, 
but not required, to attend the next full ceremonial and take part in the 
full ritual and regalia which symbolizes our traditions as Shriners.  I am 
pleased to report that at our last Divan meeting it was reported that 
so far this year we are at a total of 10 new Shriners.  This is great news 
and we expect to see several more new Nobles as we go through the 
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See ‘From Your Zor Potentate’ on page 13
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1st Ceremonial Master:  Al Brueggen 
Sparta, WI • brueggenal@gmail.com 

2nd Ceremonial Master:  Roger Keller 
New Richmond, WI • rogerkeller2012@gmail.com

Marshall:  Mark Hazelbaker 
Madison, WI • mark@hazelbakerlaw.com

Captain of the Guard:  Allen Heinkel 
Hayward, WI • a.p.islandvu@gmail.com  

Outer Guard:  Brian Dunham 
Eau Claire, WI • getbrianandlinda@gmail.com

Chaplain:  Karl Gant 
Blanchardville, WI • kgyellowstone62@gmail.com

2018 ZOR ELECTED OFFICERS

Potentate

Gary Cuskey
Spooner, WI

gjcuskey@charter.net

Chief Rabban

Wally Trouten
Platteville, WI

wwtrouten@yahoo.com

Assistant Rabban
Barry Ausen

Star Prairie, WI
bausen@lakesidefoods.com

High Priest & Prophet

Mark Jerdee
Wilton, WI

jerdeem@hotmail.com

Oriental Guide

Rodney LaBlanc
Montello, WI

rmlablanc85@gmail.com

Recorder

Bob Gorsuch, PP
Fitchburg, WI

rgorsuch@oakbankonline.com

Treasurer

Larry Hanson, PP
Albany, WI

hanso@tds.net

2018 APPOINTED OFFICERS

AL HEINKEL, POTENTATE GARY CUSKEY AND LADY JUDY
Potentate’s Party, sponsored by the Hayward Muskey Shrine Club, In Hayward on Wednesday, June 

13, 2018. Al Heinkel, Potentate Gary Cuskey and Lady Judy.  Also present were past Potentates Tom 
Nelson and Lady Nancy and Vern Engebretson and Lady Bev.  Divan members present: Barry Ausen, 
Rod LaBlanc and Roger Keller.

HAYWARD MUSKEY SC
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LAKE CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT’S

119th Annual Fireman’s Dance Raffle
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Donation $5.00
Need not be 

present to win

permit #02785-31367 Drawing to be held July 1st, 2017 at the Lake City Fireman’s Dance

20 Prizes to be won (see back for details)

2001 FORD 
RANGER XLT1st

prize

REGULAR CAB • AUTOMATIC • WHITE • HARD TONNEAU COVER 

donated by Tom Heffernan Ford Inc.

PRINTING
HELMER

800-533-1635 
www.HelmerPrinting.com

We’re Here For All Your Needs...

PROMOTIONAL ITEMS:  
• Pens • Koozies
• Key Chains • Cups
• Mugs • Bags

CUSTOM APPAREL: 
• T-Shirts • Hats 
• Sweatshirts 

We also do:  
Business Cards,  
Banners/Signs, Flyers,  
Envelopes, Brochures,  
Raffle Tickets, Coupon  
Books, Local & National  
Direct Mail, and much more! 

Contact 
us today!

If Image Is  
Important  
To You...

Amy Hering - Roberts  54023
Jan Steinhorst - Oregon  53575

David Drager - Milwaukee  53202
Cris Harnagold - Beloit  53511

Carlos Alvarez - Johnston IA  50131
Samuel Young - Oshkosh  54904
Keith Buchert - Platteville  53818

Blanche Ausen - Star Praire  54026
Paul Potter - Tomah  54660

Robert Lloyd - Oshkosh  54902
Judy Rommel - La Crosse  54601

Kay Schmalstig - Beldenville  54003
Erica Pfafflin - Whitewater  53190

Joan Hanson - Tomah  54660
Jeff Knutson - Sparta  54656
Jo Lokken - Baldwin  54002

DiAna Johnson - Crowley  TX 76036
Carrie Busch - Spooner  54801

Nancy Burchard - Black River Falls  54615
Roger LaBlanc - Clear Lake  54005
Ryan Brookman - Tomah  54660

Rus Kettner - Oshkosh  54902
Gerald Watson - Dodgeville  53533
Connie Straus - Norwich CN 06360

Lexie LaBlanc - Montello  53949
Linda Outhouse - Oregon  53575
Brenda Drier - Arkansaw  54721

Rhonda Smillie - Onalaska  54650
Kevin P. Reilly - Wautoma  54982

Ron Keene - Tomah  54660 

Calendar  
Raffle Winners!

715-643-4211
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Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available

( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100 Serving 
Nobles for 

4 Generations
from 

6 Locations.

Pete Gunderson

ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday

July 28th LACROSSE SC STEAK FRY/ 
POTENTATE’S PART 
Jansky’s Eagle’s Nest, La Crescent, MN

Wednesday-Friday

Aug.
15th-17th

MSA SUMMER SESSION 
Deadwood, SD

Saturday

July 21st DIVAN MEETING (IF NEEDED) 
Sparta

ZORFEST 
1 PM at Eagle’s Field, Sparta

Tuesday

Sept. 11th DIVAN MEETING/  
DIRECTORS STAFF STEAK FRY 
Zor Shrine Center, 1PM

Sunday

Oct. 7th GUN RAFFLE / DIVAN STEAK FRY 
Zor Shrine Center

Monday-Saturday

Oct.
8th-13th

POTENTATE TRIP - BRANSON 
Branson, MO

Tuesday

Aug. 7th DIVAN MEETING/ 
STATED MEETING/STEAK FRY 
Rice Lake Masonic Center, 2PM

Tuesday

Aug. 28th MEHARA SC STEAK FRY 
Eau Claire Shrine Center

Monday

Aug. 20th ARKDALE PICNIC/ 
POTENTATE’S STEAK FRY 
Lions Club Park, Arkdale, WI,  5PM

Sunday-Thursday

July
15th-19th

IMPERIAL  
SESSION 
Daytona Beach, FL

Tuesday

July 10th ZOR CAMEL PATROL AND 
MMADISON SC STEAK FRY 
Zor Temple

Saturday

Sept. 22nd FLAMBEAU CLOWNS STEAK FRY 
705 E. 3rd St. N., Ladysmith, WI

Saturday

Oct. 13th SHRINE UW-RIVER FALLS 
FOOTBALL GAME 
Ramer Field, River Falls, WI

Tuesday

Oct. 16th HONORED LADIES LUNCHEON 
Zor Shrine Center, 12PM

DIVAN MEETING 
Zor Shrine Center, 2PM

QUARTERLY STATED MEETING 
Zor Shrine Center, 3:30PM

PAST POTENTATES’ STEAK FRY 
Zor Shrine Center, 5PM 

Saturday

Oct. 27th HALLOWEEN COSTUME PARTY 
Best Western Hotel, Tomah 

Saturday

Sept. 8th HUSKY CYCLE PATROL/HAYWARD 
MUSKY SC - ATV/UTV RALLY 
Wolf Point, Springbrook, WI    8AM TO 8PM
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Tuesday, July 10, 2018 
Sponsored by: Zor Camel Patrol  
and Madison Shrine Club 
Reserve by: July 5th 
Temple office 608.833.6343 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and  
Dinner at 5:30 PM.

Saturday, July 28, 2018 
Sponsored by: LaCrosse SC 
Reserve by:  July 24th 
Todd Wolhert 608.385.1923 
Location: Jansky’s Eagle’s Nest on  
Apple Blossom Drive (County Road 1)  
in La Crescent, MN 
Time: Social Hour 3:30 PM Dinner at 5 PM.

Saturday, August 4, 2018 
Sponsored by: Vernon County SC 
Reserve by:  July 31st 
Chris Underwood 608.792.8792 
Location: Phil Gudgeon Farm  
Kickapoo Gold, Viroqua 
Time: Social Hour 3 PM and Dinner at 5 PM.

Tuesday, August 7, 2018 
Sponsored by: Hayward Musky/ 
Indianhead SC 
Reserve by: August 2nd 
Chuck Stene 715.791.8240 
Location: Masonic Center in Rice Lake 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM.

Monday, August 20, 2018 
Sponsored by: Heart of Wisconsin SC 
Reserve by: August 18th 
Chris Peters  715.630.9143 
Location: Lions Club Park, Hwy. 21 Arkdale  
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM.

Tuesday, August 28, 2018 
Sponsored by: Mehara SC 
Reserve by: August 24th 
Donald Schwartz 715.563.5196 
Location: Mehara Center,  
2625 Folsom St Eau Claire 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM.

Tuesday, September 11, 2018 
Sponsored by: Directors Staff 
Reserve by: September 6th 
Temple office 608.833.6343 (Lance Severson) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM.

Saturday, September 22, 2018 
Sponsored by: Flambeau Clowns 
Brian Miller 715.642.2240 
Location: Lady Smith  (PIG ROAST)  
705 E. 3rd St N, Ladysmith, WI 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM.

Sunday, October 7, 2018 
Sponsored by: Divan 
Reserve by: October 3rd 
Temple office 608.833.6343 (Al Brueggen) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 3 PM and Dinner at 5 PM.

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 
Sponsored by: Past Potentates 
Reserve by: October 11th 
Temple office 608.833.6343 (Larry Hansen) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and Dinner at 6 PM. 

Steak Fry 2018 SCHEDULE

The Zor Madison Ladies Auxiliary is having an  
“ALL” Holiday Rummage Sale

Saturday, October 27th • 9am-3pm  
Truax-Longmire VFW 8483, 5737 County Rd CV, Madison, WI

We would love your help with this! Do you or family members have an overabundance of  
“ANY” holiday (St. Patrick’s Day, Easter, July 4, Halloween, Thanksgiving, Hanukkah and Christmas) 

items and would like to share some of it with others, please donate your items  
to the Madison Ladies Auxiliary.  Contact Debbi Thorstad 608-444-3481

All proceeds of the event will benefit the Minneapolis Shrine Hospital Women’s General Auxiliary  
wheelchair fund. The Zor Madison Ladies Auxiliary thanks you for your help and support.

NOT IN THE 
HOLIDAY  
SPIRIT YET??
COME AND SEE US
WE HAVE THE CURE 
FOR YOUR HUMBUGS!!

FITCHBURG
FLEA MARKET
FITCHBURG

FLEA MARKET
EVERY SUNDAY 9AM-2PM

June 3rd - August 26th
Gorman Wayside Veterans Memorial Park

2377 S. Fish Hatchery Road
Just south of Irish Lane

• Vintage Collectibles • Antiques • Bakery 
• Repurposed Items • Artists • Produce  

• Handmade Crafts • Household Treasures
https://www.facebook.com/fitchburgfleamarket/

Need information?  
Call: Fawn: 608-338-4223 
or Peggy: 608-698-0236
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SHC-Chicago
In Memory of	 Donated By
Gordon Hurley	 Willard and Janis Reck
Jerry Hoernke 	 Willard and Janis Reck 
Murry House 	 William and Beverley Payne 
	 Bob and Carol Gorsuch
	 Janice Dennis
	 Janett Evans Kelly 
	 Vicky and Merlin Everson
	 Steven and Patricia Burr
	 Rosemary Bergmann
	 Gary Holloway
	 Bernard Micke 
	 Betty Ney 
	 Margaret Jones 
	 James and Beverly Zimmerman 
	 Michele Young and Thomas Dull 
	 Sue Buehler 
	 Jeffrey and Margaret Blaska 
	 Karla and William Ashmore
	 Jerry and Lind Beecher 
	 Michael and Cecilia Dietrick 
	 Brent Odell 
	 Tamara Moe 
	 Janice Thompson 
	 Robert and Sandra Rodriquez 
	 Judith Pohl 
	 Dick and Karen Jones 
	 Bonnie Hauagen 
	 Donald Komplin 
	 Thomas and Virgina Harvey 
	 Lance Nobui 
	 Paul and Carol Esser 
	 James and Mary Taylor 
	 Lee and Karen Davison 
	 Harlan and Jeanette Fox 
	 Susan Mahaffey 
Eugene Bjoin 	 George Seybold 
John Porter	 Zor Shrine Divan 

Donation	 Donor
	 Norman and Ida Gingerich
	 Tom Porter 

SHC-Twin Cities	
In Memory of	 Donated By
Josie Woodworth-Turner	 Larry and Annell Nelson
Jack Porter	 Larry and Julie Riemenshcneider
	 Larry and Bonnie Meier
Roxanne Anderson	 Larry and Julie Riemenshcneider
Michelle D. Voltz	 Vern and Bev Engebretson
Helen Ann Holmes	 Daniel Linehan
Roberta Johnson	 Larry and Annell Nelson

In Honor 	 Donor
Bess Knott 	 Doris Hoffman 

Donation	 Donor 
	 Andy & Anna Burish

HMDC 	
In Memory of	 Donated By
Kingman Loomis, PGM &
  Dean Rowe &  David Williamson	 Michael Sawyer

Transportation 	 Donor
	 Terry and Renae Boydston

Endowment Fund
In Memory of	 Donated By
Roy Eisenbermann PP	 Russell and Lorraine Dunnum

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
¡ Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund	 ¡ Zor Shriners Membership Fund
¡ Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
¡ Zor Shriners Endowment Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
¡ Zor General Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of_______________________________________________________
¡ Please acknowledge gift to the family

Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ____________________________________  State_ ________ Zip______________

¡ Please acknowledge gift to the Donor
¡ Via Email_____________________________________________________________
Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ___________________________________  State_________ Zip_ ______________
GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:

DONATIONS

Donations  
may be submitted 

by filling out 
the Memorial 
Contributions  
form below.

Irvine Engen • 02.18.18 • Westby, WI
Archie E. Simonson • 06.15.18 • Madison, WI

IN MEMORIAM

DONORS 
Sam Arneson
Herb Bloomer
Gary and Judy Cuskey
Arlie Fahrney
Pat Fox
Ron Gilbertson
Gerald Hauschildt
Robert Keene
Steve & Koral Livernash

Larry Nelson
Florence Robinson
Darrell & Marlene Schultz
John Senty
Donald G. Strafford
Dave Stolen
Wayne Tubbs
Duane Walsvick
Myron & Donna Wilcox

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR
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DRIVER 	                 RIDER 
Schelley Schoville	 Lee Weber
Darrell Smith	 Larry Curtis
Darrell Smith	 Larry Curtis
Rod LaBlanc	 None
Bob Calverley	 Sandy Calverley
Bob Calverley	 Bob Keene
Monte Steiber	 Ken Meyer
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Ken Meyer	 Ron Jaacks
Bob Calverley	 Sandy Calverley
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Mike Hunter	 Donny Heit
Mike Hunter	 Dick Mitchell
Bob Keene	 None
Bob Keene	 None
Mike Hunter	 Donny Heit
Bob Calverley	 Sandy Calverley
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Ed Newcomb	 Cindy Newcomb
Ed Newcomb	 Dick Mitchell
Steve Peterson	 Rick Schnabel
Scott Brainard	 Richard Jarvis
Richard Dennis	 Bud Smith
Monte Steiber	 John Shaeffer

HOSPITAL DADS

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com Visit our new Zor website

www.zorshriners.com
 Scan 
this  

QR code 
for quick 
access.

SMARTPHONE FUN

Delicious Wood Fire cooking.
Located on The Mississippi River Road U.S. 61

Red Wing Minnesota
Call for reservations

651.388.YUMM (9866)

Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

I bought one 
of those tapes 

to teach you 
Spanish in your 

sleep. During the 
night, the tape 

skipped... 
Now I can only 

stutter in Spanish.

THE 
SHINBONE 
IS A DEVICE 

FOR FINDING 
FURNITURE 
IN A DARK 

ROOM.

The quickest way to double 
your money is to fold it in half 
and put it back in your pocket.

one careless match 
can start a forest fire,

How is it

BUT IT TAKES A WHOLE BOX  
TO START A CAMPFIRE?

AAD
ABU BERK
AHMED
BEJA
El RIAD
EL ZAGEL
KEM
KHARTUM
NAJA
OSMAN
WA WA
YELDUZ
ZOR
ZUHRAH

Mid West Shrine 
Association Temples
word search

Before you criticize someone, you 
should walk a mile in their shoes. That 
way, when you criticize them, you’re a 
mile away and you have their shoes.
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By Mark B Hazelbaker

Shriners, ladies and community members converged on the 
Shriners’ Hospital for Children – Chicago (which is, to be precise, 
located in Oak Park) on Sunday June 3.  These several hundred visitors 
experienced what they expected – a tour of the excellent health care 
facility operated by the Shrine; an interesting program; fund and 
food, and, the usual collection of clowns.  No one could have known, 
however, that the day’s events would culminate in the first recorded 
Shrine Parade Plane Crash in the history of our Ancient Order.  The 
events leading to that unceremonious, but happily injury-free event, 
are worth noting.

The first Sunday of June of the even-numbered year, the Chicago 
Hospital (Oak Park) holds an open house to modestly present the 
excellent facilities and care provided there.  It’s an opportunity many 
hundreds of people take to tour a unique health facility, one which still 
pursues quality over quantity.

It would not be a Shrine event if the serious purpose of the event 
were not accompanied by a hearty dose of fun.  Mary Poppins set the 
tone – a spoonful of sugar helps the medicine go down, she sang.  So, 
an open-air picnic with hot dogs, sandwiches, cookies and lemonade 
certainly helped the medical tours and program go over.

This year, the tour included presentations on the range of services 
the Hospital provides.  The newer and notable features included the 
hospital’s amazing EOS diagnostic imaging machine and magnetically 
adjustable orthopedic rods.

The EOS machine gives clinicians a three-dimensional view of their 
patient standing or sitting.  In a health care practice which emphasizes 
restoring or giving the ability to stand and walk, visualizing how the 
patient’s skeleton functions in an upright position is critical.  The 

SHRINER PARKING LOT PARADE

PLANE CRASH
 of 2018

T
he

 Great
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machine itself is formidable in appearance.  It 
looks like a 21st century phone booth would 
appear, if there were any phone booths left.  
Patients stand or sit inside the booth.  The 
diagnostic imaging technicians adjust the 
machine to scan only the areas of the patient 
which need to be imaged.  The EOS uses a 
small fraction of the X-ray radiation used by 
traditional machines.  It dramatically reduces 
the total body radiation exposure of the 
patients.  That has huge health benefits for 
the children seen at the hospital.  The EOS 
machine was a great addition to the hospital 
– and it cost $750,000.  The funds for that 
device came from Shriners throughout the 
Midwest.

Some Shriners’ patients present with 
spinal anomalies such as scoliosis, or 
improperly formed leg or arm bones.  
Treatment may include insertion of metal 
rods to straighten the spine or the bones.  
That treatment is complicated by the growth 
of the patients – the rods become too short as 
the bones lengthen.  Until recently, extending 
the rods required additional surgeries, which 
meant hospital admissions, taking kids from 
school and the risks that go with inpatient 
procedures.

In the past year, Shriners has begun using 
new technology – rods that are adjustable 
with magnetics through the patient’s skin, 
with no incisions or surgery.  Many of the 
adjustments are done in the patient’s home, 
by the child’s parents.  The adjustments can 
be made more frequently and in smaller 
increments, resulting in a more normal 
response to growth.  It offers huge advantages 
from eliminating several follow-up surgeries.  
The downside?  The rods are made of surgical 
titanium, machined to exacting tolerances.  
They cost tens of thousands of dollars.  That’s 
where Shriners’ motto of “love to the rescue” 
comes in.  We don’t put cost before patient 
wellbeing.  The Chicago Hospital Board 
approved introduction of the magnetic rods 

knowing full well that fundraising would 
need to pick up the tab.

After the guests saw the Hospital’s 
facilities displayed, they heard the results 
of our services from one of their recipients.  
Isabella Rose, a 15-year-old now living 
in Santa Rosa, was born with difficulties 
swallowing, breathing, sleeping and soon 
afterward, talking.  Her parents took her from 
one health care specialist to another without 
success.  Through an acquaintance who was 
on the Chicago Hospital Board, Isabella’s 
family was able to bring her to Chicago.  
There, within five minutes, the professional 
staff diagnosed her problem – a rare type 
of cleft palate which is not visible.  Surgery 
and therapy corrected the problem with 
spectacular results.

Isabella, who had trouble learning to talk, 
delivered the keynote address of Hospital 
Day.  She confidently and clearly told the 
assembled guests how Shriners’ treatment 
changed her life completely.  To put an 
exclamation point on it, she also sang the 
national anthem.  Her story was profound 
and moving, an example of the results of 
compassion.

Hospital Day traditionally ends like most 
events, with the crowd in the parking lot.  
There’s a slight variation on the theme at 
the Chicago (Oak Park) facility.  The crowd 
doesn’t just walk out to the parking lot and 
leave.  They attend a Shriners’ Parade out 
there in which more than a dozen units march 
the 1000-foot-long perimeter of the parking 
lot.  The units pass in review under the drop-
off portico of the hospital and return to the 
place from whence they left, the side lot.

Billed as the World’s Shortest Shrine 
Parade, the 2018 running became perhaps 
the oddest.  It featured drum and pipe corps, 
Tin Lizzies, mini cars, motorcycles, motorized 
magic carpets, clowns, and vintage cars.  
Tebala Shrine brought their wing of fighter 
planes, which patrolled the parking lot (on 

their go-kart wheels) without encountering 
any hostile fire.  Not to be outdone, the local 
force, Medinah Shriners, launched their air 
power.  Medinah fields a much larger airplane 
which gives a convincing appearance of a 
King Air twin engine plane on top of a go kart.  
The proud pilot maneuvered Medinah’s air 
command around the lot, proudly displaying 
its newly refurbished airframe and paint.  He 
piloted the machine under the portico.  He 
was making the final turn to line up for his 
final approach when the impossible occurred 
– the plane crashed in the parking lot.

In but a moment, the plane stopped rolling 
along and fell, dead, on its nose, awkwardly 
positioned and blocking the parade route.  
Behind this embarrassing situation, the 
remaining parade units marched in place, 
waiting to see what would happen.

The response was all but legendary:  the 
crowd had a chance to see how many Shriners 
it took to fix an airplane.  Masonic dedication 
being what it is, within a few moments of 
the plane crash, dozens of brethren raced to 
the rescue.  Their efforts consisted, at least 
initially, of standing around the downed 
aircraft and offering solemn pronouncements 
about what should be done.  Finally, after a 
few minutes, the commander of Medinah’s 
air wing arrived at the scene, inspected the 
machine and issued a directive.  We would 
pick up the plane and carry it.

Thus, it was that we learned, by doing, 
how many Shriners it took – one commander 
to give directions, and something like a dozen 
to lift, push, pull, and shove the plane to the 
side lot.  There, after more deliberations, the 
same teamwork resulted in the plane being 
pushed onto its trailer.  

The annals of the Shrine will record many 
tales of virtue, dedication and honor.  It is safe 
to say, though, that it is likely that anything 
like the Great Plane Crash of 2018 will again 
be seen.

HE PILOTED THE MACHINE UNDER THE PORTICO.  HE WAS MAKING 
THE FINAL TURN TO LINE UP FOR HIS FINAL APPROACH WHEN THE 

IMPOSSIBLE OCCURRED – THE PLANE CRASHED IN THE PARKING LOT.
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The Midwest Shrine Game is scheduled this season for Thursday, August 
16th, at Lambeau Field.  This event, hosted by Tripoli and Beja Shrine 
Temples, has been well attended and a fun-filled experience for many years.  

The Packers Organization has donated thousands of dollars over the years 
to the Shriners Hospitals for Children. Any Zor Shriners who are interested 
in attending the game and participating in the ‘Pre—Game’ on the field 
activities are welcome to attend and take part in releasing balloons and/or 
holding the American Flag during the singing of the National Anthem.  

Beja Shriners host a pre-game ‘Tailgate Party’ which is open to all 
Shriners.  The ‘Tailgate Party’ has traditionally been at a cost of $20.00 per 
person.  Drinks, burgers and brats have been the traditional menu for the 
event.  

Tickets for the game against the Pittsburgh Steelers are available through 
Tripoli Shriners in Milwaukee.  Ticket prices are expected to be the range of 
around $60.00 each.  Tickets will be available closer to the event and can be 
ordered by contacting Tripoli Shriners at:  Tripoli Shrine Center, 3000 West 
Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, WI  53208.  Phone:  (414) 933-4700.  

The game is scheduled to ‘kick off’ at 6:00 PM with activities starting at 
least 4 hours prior to the game.  

To participate in the pre-game activities contact Zor Potentate, Gary 
Cuskey at: gjcuskey@charter.net or call:  Office (715) 635-3885 or Cell:  
(715) 520-3052.  You must contact me or my office by August 9th in order to 
be included in the on-field activities.   Thanks, Gary.Illustrious Sir Gary Chuskey and Noble Al Heinkel at the August 2013 

Game

Nobles from BEJA, ZOR and TRIPOLI Temples

Green Bay Packers Midwest 
Shrine Football Game
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VARIETY SHOWS
Janesville Variety Show which was held at the local Moose Lodge had 33 

attendees with 2 members of Rock County Shrine Club and 4 members of the 
Mini Cars.  Thanks to Dale Olson (South Rep for the show) who also attended. 
The Directors Staff sponsored show was held at the Juneau Community 
Center with 18 attendees’. 4 Director Staff members and our loyal follower 
Dale Olson

‘From Your Zor Potentate’ continued from page 2

remainder of our ‘Membership 
Challenge Steak Fries’.

Zorfest music festival is rapidly 
approaching and we’re looking 
forward to a great day of fun and 
country music in Sparta.  I hope to 
see many nobles and guest at the 
event on Saturday, July 21st.

Shriner’s Imperial session is 
coming up from July 15th – 19th.  
Several Nobles and ladies are 
planning on attending the event 
in Daytona Beach, Florida.

The annual MSA summer 
session is scheduled to begin with 
counterpart get-togethers on 
Wednesday evening, August 15th, 
in Deadwood, South Dakota.  
Naja Shriners have worked hard 
to put together a fun filled event 
through Saturday, August 18th.  
It’s not too late to make plans to 
attend but time is running out fast 
for accommodations.

Congratulations to our 
Imagineers for winning the 

Dromedary Award for the Zor 
Zephyr.  This award was given 
for the best regularly published 
news magazine by a Shrine 
Temple.  I want to commend 
Noble Steve Livernash, Zor Public 
Relations Director and Imagineers 
President, and the entire 
cast of ‘Imagineers’ for their 
commitment to excellence.  This 
is evidenced by their winning the 
Dromedary award and a quality 
product enjoyed by our members 
each month.  I am very proud of 
our ‘Imagineers’ and everyone in 
Zorland should be proud as well.  
Keep up the good work!   

As you can see there is a lot 
going on over the next couple of 
months and I’ve only mentioned 
a few.  Watch the Zephyr and our 
website for scheduled events.  We 
continue to stress that we want to 
have ‘fun’ while we are Shriners 
Delivering Hope’.  

HONORED GUEST
Illustrious Sir Gary Cuskey, Zor Potentate, (with his back to us), and 

Noble Scott E. Pedley, Most Worthy Grand Master of Mason’s in Wisconsin. 
Illustrious Sir Gary Cuskey, Zor Potentate, was one of the Honored guest at 
the annual communications this year. Also attending the installation of Grand 
Officers he had the honor of presenting the Zor Grand Masters Fez to Noble 
Scott E. Pedley, Most Worthy Grand Master of Mason’s in Wisconsin.

JULY 2018   •   Zor Zephyr Magazine          Page  13



Congratulations to all 
Nobles and our Zor “Imagineers” 

team	 on winning the Imperial Dromedary 
award. Zor Zephyr was selected as one of 
two winners in the magazine category. We 
would also like to thank our office staff and 
Helmer Printing for making a real team effort 
in achieving this prestigious award.

Chuck Miller PP had a vision to improve Zor communications 
in 2017.  A new revamp in communication infrastructure was 
developed including improving the Zephyr publication. Illustrious 
Sir Gary Cuskey in 2018 has supported these continuous 
technological advancements. With a collaborative joint effort, 
we are starting to see the fruits of our hard labor. The vision of 
Chuck and the support of Gary and his ideas we are making huge 
strides in building a solid platform for communications.

Please consider being apart of the “Imagineers” we are 
looking for idea people. You do not need to be “Tech” savvy, Just 
the passion to help Zor improve. The “Imagineers” members are 
so diversified in skills. We take ideas and make them happen.

Mistaking “Motion for Action”. Many are quick to motion  by 
flapping a jaw about changes, but never do anything about it 
or have the means to do so. Others are quick to action, starting 
things before thinking it through and never completing the task. 
The combination of motion ideas and having a team for action 
is the key! Together the change or improvement is in reach 
and very possible. This has been the “Imagineers” personae to 
unite Nobles for a common goal and for steadfast improvement. 
We have fun learning from each other and teaching Nobles 
technology and developing new concepts. This could be from a 

new crazy parade idea project to audio and video. Each club or 
unit should have one designated “Imagineer” person to use the 
resources and personnel available for social media and exposure 
of events.

The old saying “Only the dead fish go with the flow” is true. 
With technology constantly changing it is an upstream swim to 
keep up with it.  To stay in the current, you can learn and see 
what is coming at you and adjust accordingly. Others choose a 
stagnant water hole that only lends itself to a “A big fish in a 
small pond” were swimming in a circle gets you only back to the 
starting point.

 We can either “Sink or swim” and The Imagineers have chosen 
to fabricate our own fins. Together we can make a difference 
carving out new communication channels to meet and interact 
with fellow Nobles in the 21st century.

We will be having the first ever “Fezzie” Awards later this year 
where we will be selecting the best social media posts, pages 
and communications from Nobles, clubs and units. More details 
to come next month.

We would like to acknowledge the “Imagineer Team”. Who 
are your local Imagineers?  Contact one or become one and see 
where ideas and infinity start!

Barry Ausen
Tyler Behr, Jr.
Scott Brehm
Alan Brueggen
Gary Cuskey Potentate
Richard Dwinal
F. Gillespie
Joseph B. Harker
Mark Hazelbaker
Robert Hering
Mark Jerdee
Michael Karas
Rodney LaBlanc

Jason Laramee
Steven Livernash 
Charles Miller, PP
Christopher Peters 
Steven Peterson, PP
Jacob Seever
Sketch
Darrell Smith
John Tempski
William Trouten
Christopher Underwood
Adam Witt
Ryan Wojicechowski

Steve 
Livernash 
PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR 
prosticker@solarus.net  

WE  
HAVE FUN  
LEARNING  

FROM EACH  
OTHER

imagine
that!

ZORSUBMIT@GMAIL.COM
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! On Saturday, July 28th The Timber Shrine club will 
be the Charity Benefit, sponsored by the Kwahamot 
Water Ski Club (Tomahawk spelled backwards). This 
will be the 50th year that the local Tomahawk Water 
Ski Club has sponsored the Timber Shrine Club benefit.

The Kwahamot Water Ski Club has hosted numerous State and 
National Water ski tournaments and a number of National water Ski 
show championships. Like many Water Ski Teams, their members 
range from 5-75+ years of age.

During the intermission, a Shriner will share information about 
what services the hospitals provide, why they do what they do and 
how they raise money for the Shriners hospital and/or a Shrine patient 
will share their story. Also during the intermission the Shriners will 
pass the Fez and all donations will go to the Shriners Hospital for 
Children, TC.

This has been a great fund raiser for the Timber 
Shrine and a great way to get exposure to Tomahawk 
and surrounding communities about Shriners Hospital.

You are also welcome to join the Timber Shrine club 
for dinner prior to the show at the Outboard’s Bar & 

Grill (616 N 4th St. Tomahawk) just across the street from the ski Show. 
Meet and Greet will start @ 5:00 and we will order off the menu at 
6:00.

Please join us in Tomahawk on the Wisconsin River @ 7:30 p.m. for 
the Kwahamot Water Ski Show. Nobles remember to bring your Fez. 
Everyone is welcome to come and this includes any of the ZOR clowns.

Please RSVP to Steve Peterson, if you can join us for dinner @ 715-
573-4059 or 715-848-1768.

Timber Shrine Club Celebrates 50 years as the Kwahamot  
Water Ski Benefit for Shriners Hospital for Children - Twin Cities

TIMBER SHRINE CLUB

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.

620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

(608) 849-5011
Hwy. 113 North, Waunakee

• Live Entertainment Friday and Saturday Nights
• Banquets & Private Parties up to 200

Service Specials Nightly
Luncheons ~ Mon.-Fri. 11am-2pm
Dinner ~ Mon.-Sat. 4:30-10:30pm

The Finest Dining in the Area

President Jimmy Carter, 39th President of the United States, was 
presented an Imperial Potentates MEDALLION by Imperial Potentate 
Gary Bergenske at a private dinner in Plains, GA.

President Carter is an extraordinary Supporter of Shriners Hospitals 
for Children. In recent years he has done a TV Commercial for Shriners, 
helped to set up SHC Clinics, and assisted in paving the path for patient 
transportation.

Congratulations President Carter and thank you for your efforts 
assisting Shriners Hospitals. Having Fun and Helping Kids.

Imperial Potentate Gary Bergenske 
(left) and President Jimmy Carter (right)

PRESIDENT 
CARTER 
PRESENTED 
WITH 
IMPERIAL 
POTENTATES 
MEDALLION
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60 YEAR PIN
P.P. John Thorstad presented a 60 year membership certificate and pin to Zor member George Choles at his floral shop which is located on Madison’s 

South Park Street. The presentation was done early as the store opened and before George starts his daily routine. Pictured: P.P. Thorstad, George, wife Nia, 
daughter Denise, and granddaughter Loran

Open 7 Days A Week
Serving Nightly at 4pm 

Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club

By:  Gary Cuskey – Zor Shriners – Potentate 2018  
Sometimes it may seem like dues notices 

are coming around sooner than we may have 
expected.  After all, as we get older, it seems 
like time slips by faster and faster and pretty 
soon we are looking at a renewal notice for a 
magazine, newspaper or our membership in the 
fraternal organizations.  There seems to be some 
misunderstandings among members belonging 
to Shriners International and Zor Shriners.  Dues 
notices typically are sent in the fall to cover the 
membership costs for the upcoming year, not 
the current year.  Current dues are broken down 
as follows:  Dues (next year) $50.00, Per Capita 
Tax (next year) $30.00, and Hospital Assessment 
(next year) of $5.00, totaling $85.00.  Our dues 
are actually due by December 31st of the current 
year to cover the next year’s membership costs.  
Early in the year, ZOR Shriners are required to 
remit to Shriners International that portion 
of each individual’s dues that are payable to 
Imperial.  When we have individual nobles who 
remain unpaid, those funds are coming out of the 
ZOR Shriners bank account to cover the Imperial 
portion.  This does put stress on our budgeting 
process and can ultimately lead to a brother 
being suspended for non-payment of dues.  

Current policy automatically places a Noble in a 
suspended status should the dues go unpaid after 
one year ending on the current year December 
31st.  Also, this suspended status can cause a 
Noble to go through what I call some ‘nuisance 
paperwork’ to achieve reinstatement - which 
none of us like!  If there are special circumstances 
that are preventing a Noble from remitting dues 
payments, such as physical or cognitive functions, 
financial, or other issues, you or a family member 
is encouraged to contact a club or unit officer or 
Divan representative who in all likelihood could 
help solve any of these problems.  After all we all 
became Shriners to be part of something ‘bigger 
than ourselves’ and to help our ‘kids’.  I trust 
that hasn’t changed over the years.  No matter 
how much, or how little, we can be involved in 
our fraternity our financial strength is still very 
important to continue our mission of helping our 
‘kids’.  By not paying dues on a timely basis or 
letting it go until one is suspended definitely puts 
stress on our financial strength and diminishes 
our ability to move forward.  Hopefully this helps 
clear up any misunderstandings of how our dues 
system works and should there be any questions 
please do not hesitate to contact the ZOR office, 
club or unit officers, or your Divan representative.       

ZOR/ Imperial Shrine Dues

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer
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COMPLETE Automotive Service & Repair
2014 Freeport Road, Madison, WI • (608) 271-6861

www.WESTSIDE-SERVICE-CENTER.com

GODFREY LEWIS, Owner

KILBOURN HOSPITAL DADS OF WISCONSIN DELLS

Chance meeting with his  
Minnesota Shriner Counterpart

Submitted by Darrell Smith S/T Vacationland Shrine Club

Recently the role of the Vacationland Shrine Club and their visibility 
in the community have been expanded and enhanced. It was club 
president Mike Karas’ idea to give all active members a task in hopes 
of involving them in an activity so perhaps they would volunteer their 
time by transporting young patients and their parents to the Shriner’s 
Hospital for Children. He created a new squad and named it “Kilbourn 
Hospital Dads” which became the club’s main program. “Kilbourn” was 
the name of Wisconsin Dells until 1932 when the name was changed.

In April 2018, the club S/T Noble Darrell Smith from Baraboo, WI 
had an amusing tale he wishes to share with others. What are the 
odds of meeting another Shriner with your name? About a year ago, 
Smitty joined the Kilbourn Hospital Dads and he had been primarily 
the driver however, occasionally, his role was as sidekick/navigator 
going to and from Shriners Hospital for Children Chicago. As you know, 
a transportation Dad may be called upon with short notice to journey 
elsewhere. Then a brain flash occurred! It might be prudent to research 
the route ahead of time to Shriners Hospital for Children Twin Cities! 
He called upon his Brother and fellow Maverick, Noble Larry Curtis for 
his expertise. He hooked up with Larry and on a transport to the Twin 
Cities he learned the short cuts, took exit 237, followed the train tracks, 
and arrived ahead of schedule! This trip took four hours…one way! 
However, his second trip was much more memorable and that is when 
the cross-border encounter took place. 

Coming back from lunch with their Fezzes on Larry ducked into the 
restroom and Darrell continued down to the hallway to where another 
Noble was standing. He noticed that the other fella was wearing the 
required name badge. He slapped his chest in disgust and explained to 
the Shriner that this was his second visit to the hospital and each time 
he had forgotten to wear the name badge. The Shriner laughed and 
said he thought since Darrell was wearing his Fez that he’d be okay. 
It was then that Darrell his name badge said “Darrel”. Spelled with 
only one ‘L’ instead of two like his…but the same name! Darrel and 
Darrell got a laugh out of their names being the same since it isn’t a 
common name. They continued to talk about Darrell’s trips to Chicago 
and how things were working out with each other’s hospital trips and 
such. They agreed that volunteers are desperately needed, and that 
the Hospital Dads program provided a vital link to the success of the 

Shriners Hospitals for Children. Then Darrell noticed that his new friend 
was from Rochester, MN and his full name is Darrel Smith! Darrell said, 
“You’re not gonna believe this, but my name Smith too”. About that 
time Larry Curtis, shotgun rider/ navigator from Coloma, WI, returned 
and was introduced. Pictures were taken, and conversation and laughs 
were exchanged. 

Perhaps some additional background information might be helpful 
for those that have not made the connection. You may remember the 
Bob Newhart Show from several years ago? The one where Dick Loudon 
owned a Bed-n-Breakfast in Vermont? The three brothers would step 
out onto the set. ‘Larry and his brother Darrell and his other brother 
Darrell’. They only had bit parts, but they were funny and got a lot of 
laughs. The two Darrell’s remained silent while Larry did all the talking. 
It was a cute Hollywood piece of acting and writing.

Now their antics are complete, the brothers three. Wisconsin’s Larry 
and his Brother Darrell Smith and their other Brother Darrel Smith from 
Minnesota! What are the Odds?!
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Come on out for a 
relaxing afternoon and 
evening. Listen to some 
great entertainment!

Saturday  
July 21st 
Start time 1 pm
Event Location -  
Eagles Field,  
9901 State Highway 21, 
Sparta, Wisconsin

Listen to our lineup of  
Rising Musical Stars

Opening Nick Hickman, 
Medicine Brothers,  
Jillian Rae and  
Headliner Canaan Cox.

Tickets are $20 and 
can be purchased on 
Eventbrite.com or at 
the gate. Parking is 
free and camping is 
available onsite, but 
limited. Camping is also 
available at Whitetail  
3 miles away.

Zor Shriners present - 

Zorfest 
Music 
Festival

107 County Road C
Ellsworth, WI 54011

Visit us online at:
hinesauctionservice.com
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Tucked away in the Coulees of Southwest 
Wisconsin is the Driftless city of Viroqua. 
Viroqua is a diverse community with deep 
roots in Freemasonry and its appendant 
bodies. The stories still flourish backed 
by artifacts and lodge minutes of Former 
Secretary of Agriculture and Governor of 
Wisconsin, Bro. Jeremiah Rusk and his best 
friend, President Ulysses S. Grant. 

Most recent members such as Bro. Marlow 
Nelson, dubbed as the first Secretary of 
Agriculture of Japan sent by U.S. General 
Douglas MacArthur post WW2. The stories 
and brotherhood continue as they did in 
the late 1800s and this Lodge continues to 
grow rapidly with 85% being Zor Shriners. 
The Vernon County Shrine Club and the Cold 
Sands Brewers call this Lodge home and has 

also grown its membership by 14 in the last 
28 months.

Labelle Lodge and the Vernon County 
Shrine Club are known to think out of the 
box, trying things that have never been done 
before. Our motto is “Our legacy is forever 
and change is inevitable.“ As Worshipful 
Master of Labelle, I again had an idea that 
was, to anyone’s knowledge, never been done 
before. I then sat down with Illustrious Sir 
Gary Cuskey asking if it would be appropriate 
to have a Cold Sands ceremony during a Public 
Opened Lodge. By no surprise, Illustrious Sir 
gave the go ahead with the Most Worshipful 
Grand Masters approval first. After proper 
channeling through the Chain of Command, 
and the approval from the Most Worshipful 
Grand Master Arby Humphrey, Labelle Lodge 

#84 had dinner and then held a public opened 
Lodge with 56 in attendance. The Lodge 
awarded two $500 Random Acts of Kindness, 
a 50 year Certificate to Bro. David Lawrence 
and the Floor was given to Illustrious Sir Gary 
Cuskey for the remainder of the evening. IS 
Gary gave an amazing opening speech on 
Shrine Masons and the importance of unity as 
Labelle Lodge and the Vernon County Shrine 
Club has did here today.

We welcome new Bro. Nobles Bradley 
Erickson, Brock Hansen, Austin Underwood, 
Chet Melcher, and John Necollins to our 
Philanthropy as they all equally expressed 
there first order of business is to visit or 
volunteer by taking a Shrine Patient to the 
Hospitals.

Back Row from left to right: Ben Hansen, Wally Trouten, Ill. Sir Gray Chusky, Al Brueggen, and Chris Underwood. Front row  left to right: Nathan Randall, 
Brock Hansen, Bradley Erickson, Chet Melcher, Austin Underwood, and John Necollins.

VERNON COUNTY SHRINE CLUB

Wait...What?  

VIROQUA?
Where’s that at?
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

EXPANDED
VERSION ONLINE

THERE’S MORE 
CLUB & UNIT 

NEWS!

ZORSHRINERS.COM

THREE NEW NOBLES!
Monday, June 18th, prior to the Rock County SC Steak Fry held at the 

Janesville Masonic Lodge, the Zor Divan created 3 new nobles. Ill. Sir Gary 
Cuskey was assisted by members of the Divan – Mark Jerdee, Rod LaBlanc, 
Mark Hazelbaker, Bob Gorsuch PP. Pictured are New Nobles Steve Livingston, 
Tony Staver, and Richard Feltman, hiding behind the new nobles are Miles 
Bradley, Mark Hazelbaker, and Duane Harvey.

ROCK COUNTY SHRINE CLUB

Shriners International

Shriners Hospitals for Children is excited to announce we 
will once again partner with David Ragan and Front Row 

Motorsports for three NASCAR Cup races in 2018.

You can see us at the following races:

July: Daytona International Speedway
August: Bristol Motor Speedway

Exciting news to share! 



 Nobles Greg O'Reilly, Mike McCrackin, Larry Sturz (not pictured), and Brian Dunham (not pictured) getting the 

cars ready for the upcoming parade season. The Tin Lizzies, a crowd favorite, already have multiple parades 

booked for the 2019 season. The 2018 season was truly a busy one with almost 20 parades. Think you would 

like to join us for a parade or two? Great news! This year we now have openings for Tin Lizzie drivers.  Our 

season starts in May and ends in September. We ask that you try to make a four parade minimum 

commitment. With parades all over the state we're certain that it will be at a few near you. You do not have to 

purchase a Tin Lizzie to be a driver. For parade or membership information please contact Noble Larry Sturz 

at grandmpa@att.net. 

Our extended version offers more content in addition to the printed version. 

Please feel free to submit your Club and Unit news to zorsubmit@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
St Croix Valley Shrine Club 

It was a beautiful day for a cruise on the St. Croix. We welcomed 2 new Nobles to the St. 
Croix Valley Shrine Club. Humphrey even got in on the fun. He helped navigate the boat. 

 

mailto:grandmpa@att.net
mailto:zorsubmit@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/StCroixValleyShrineClub/?hc_ref=ARR1PWpfJd7orZx7F99msI2_YLv3qyjnW3bKSkFCkP27R_Xf97fEmP368wGs6h-QKhM&fref=nf


 

St Croix Valley Shrine Club - Honored Ladies Dinner Cruise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/events/584704358579808/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%223%22%2C%22ref_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22feed_story_type%22%3A%22279%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%5B%5D%7D%5D%22%7D


 

 

 

 

     Have a Safe and Enjoyable Holiday! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Zor Road Runners 



          Zor Road Runners Having a Fun time1 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

What a nice day for the Baldwin June Bug Days parade. Just a couple of rain sprinkles. June 9, 2018. Thanks 

for entertaining the crowd today. Roger Keller, Lance Van Damme, Randy Pfab, Ty Behr, Carl 

Gaulke, David Vold, Ed Swenson, Dan Sherry and Ralph Thompson. 

 

 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/roger.keller.144?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/lance.vandamme?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/randy.pfab?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/badbehr?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100007440964946&fref=mentions


             Thank you to all who are serving and have served our country selflessly. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Shriners International 
June 7 at 5:20 AM ·  
Six ambulances were ready when the military and Shriners Hospitals for Children 
medical teams landed in Galveston with children severely injured in the 
#FuegoVolcano eruption. The C-17 landed minutes ago and the children will be 
transported to Shriners Hospitals for Children - Galveston. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shriners Imperial 2018 

June 22 at 9:13 AM ·  
Last night Imperial Sirs Bergenske, Cain, and Leib visited the West Wing of the White House 
for the purpose of thanking the United States Government for their recent assistance with 
bringing back patients from Guatemala due to the volcanic eruptions. Although we made it 
to the Oval Office we were unable to see the President. However, we left behind our 
grateful appreciation in the form of a plaque, to the US Military, State Department, and 
Embassy for their extraordinary collaboration with Shriners Hospitals for Children to assist 
in saving young lives. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Shriners-Imperial-2018-136142566508663/?hc_ref=ARQ9IoKb8iwlkcz0qewwETL7jYzidOgIErwgTip5hctthFtW7w7D-aXZ2TC7xSbIT-E&fref=nf
https://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=1579720542150851&id=136142566508663


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Shriners Imperial 2018 

June 24 at 8:39 PM ·  
When I grow up I want to be a Viking- practicing with the Daughters of the Nile tonight. 
These ladies do awesome work! 
Gary Bergenske  
Imperial Potentate 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Shriners-Imperial-2018-136142566508663/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARSSUK_-56JNvmUXHkjQfRCz0QtwlIKv1WISTpoql73PP07V8J4BoU4N4vywgnR8Pyc
https://www.facebook.com/Shriners-Imperial-2018-136142566508663/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARSSUK_-56JNvmUXHkjQfRCz0QtwlIKv1WISTpoql73PP07V8J4BoU4N4vywgnR8Pyc
https://www.facebook.com/Shriners-Imperial-2018-136142566508663/?hc_ref=ARR75k75tXPUHUmogLY5kcVhiRXN1FoDxzuFntqDxZO80LUX15qS9leGoCeMi3gjKNQ&fref=nf
https://www.facebook.com/136142566508663/photos/a.420636598059257.1073741825.136142566508663/1583771408412431/?type=3


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
ZORFEST Tickets, Sat, Jul 21, 2018 at 1:00 PM | Eventbrite 
https://www.eventbrite.com  

 

Featuring Nashville's rising stars Canaan Cox and Nick Hickman. Also featuring 
local artists Medicine Brothers and Jillian Rea. This will be a sellout so get your 
tickets now!  

 

Sat, July 21, 2018 
1:00 PM – 11:30 PM CDT 

 

ZORFEST at Eagles Field 

9901 State Hwy 21, Sparta, WI 54656 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/zorfest-tickets-46359410244


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wisconsin Rapids Variety Show Crew 
 

Left to right – Chuck Miller PP, Chris Peters (Sparky), Steve Livernash, Bob Calverley 
(Jingles), Ken Olm (Lucky), Tom Voight, Larry Shepard 

 



American Burn Association honors 
Shriners Hospitals for Children physical 
therapist 

Ingrid Parry receives the 2018 Barbara Knothe Burn Therapist 
Achievement Award 

 
 

Ingrid Parry, a physical therapist at Shriners Hospitals for Children — Northern California, 
has been honored by the American Burn Association (ABA) as the recipient of the 2018 
Barbara Knothe Burn Therapist Achievement Award. The award commemorates the spirit of 
Barbara Knothe, who dedicated over 20 years of service to burn rehabilitation. It is intended 
to inspire occupational and physical therapists to be both clinical and research based in 
their daily practice. 
The award was presented to Ms. Parry during the 2018 Annual Meeting of the ABA held 
April 10-13 in Chicago. ABA President Steven Wolf, M.D., chief of staff at the Galveston 
Shriners Hospital, and outgoing ABA President Linwood R. Haith, M.D., presented the 
award. 

“Receiving the Barbara Knothe Award is particularly meaningful to me because I have 
devoted my entire life's work to be a burn therapist and honing my skills to make the best 



difference in the life of children who are burned that I possibly can,” said Ms. Parry. “I have 
met innumerable patients and their parents who have added to my journey of learning. They 
don’t probably realize it, but I carry those memories and lessons with me like they are my 
angels as I try to not only improve my own skills but to improve burn rehabilitation in 
general.” 

Ms. Parry holds a Master of Science Physical Therapy from Duke University and a Bachelor 
of Science Kinesiology from the University of Colorado, Boulder. She has worked for 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Northern California for 21 years as a physical therapist 
and rehabilitation research specialist. She also is a research physical therapist for the 
University of California, Davis. 

Through her work with the ABA, Ms. Parry participated in the development of the American 
Burn Association Burn Therapist Certification (BT-C). Established in April 2018, the 
certification serves to formally identify a physical or occupational therapist who has 
specialized skill, knowledge and experience in burn care.  

“Burn survivors have so many rehabilitation needs after their injuries that they need burn 
rehabilitation specialists to help them fully recover,” said Ms. Parry. "Now, with the BT-C, 
therapists with this specialization can be identified throughout the country. Having a 
certification for burn therapists also raises the standard of care, helping burn therapists 
throughout the world achieve a defined high level of practice.” 

Ms. Parry said her work has been inspired by the work of other burn therapists throughout 
the world, including her colleagues at all four Shriners Hospitals for Children specializing in 
burn care. “The burn rehabilitation community is a collaborative and dynamic group of 
passionate professionals,” she said. 

Shriners Hospitals for Children — Northern California is the regions only dedicated pediatric 
burn program verified by the American Burn Association and the American College of 
Surgeons. Patients travel from throughout the Western United States, Mexico and Canada 
for care. David Greenhalgh, M.D., FACS, chief of burns, leads a multidisciplinary team that 
works in concert to maximize cosmetic and functional outcomes. All care includes 
aggressive therapy and emotional support. 

To refer a patient for care, call 916-453-2191. For urgent and emergent matters, call 916-
453-2111. 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 

Upcoming Parades 
 
New Lisbon Sunday 8 July 12:00 PM 
 
Hustler Saturday August 25 11:30 AM 
 

 
 

Zor Shriner Midgets 
Published by Ron Malcolm · June 3 at 1:43 PM ·  

In Eleva, WI 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Shriner-Midgets-1566951263341715/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARRrRX1rBQpSaIVK-haKjK4cX-8OteHn9XlflQxlRH5z8Y7cPZFr0iMRSIRFIt_5g-0
https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Shriner-Midgets-1566951263341715/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARRrRX1rBQpSaIVK-haKjK4cX-8OteHn9XlflQxlRH5z8Y7cPZFr0iMRSIRFIt_5g-0
https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Shriner-Midgets-1566951263341715/?hc_ref=ARR3ftXwiWhfkjOVgXgTgkxY6R4sgsMYnp14X7bF5LmhsMu59ZDebVEQfxint0JMw98&fref=nf
https://www.facebook.com/ron.malcolm.5
https://www.facebook.com/1566951263341715/photos/a.1567911313245710.1073741829.1566951263341715/1703744959662344/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Shriner-Midgets-1566951263341715/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARRrRX1rBQpSaIVK-haKjK4cX-8OteHn9XlflQxlRH5z8Y7cPZFr0iMRSIRFIt_5g-0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A shot back in time! 



Zor Tidd-Bits of Unrealized Forth Comings 😊 

Ceremonial Recap - The u Haul rental truck that was bringing the ceremonial 

equipment to Eau Claire blew a tire just north of the Tomah truck stop.  Chuck 

and Cheryl Porter sat on the side of the road for 2 hours. 

History clip…. June 1997 - The rental truck that was bring the ceremonial 

equipment to Eau Claire blew a fuel pump just north of the Tomah truck stop and 

was towed to the Eau Claire Masonic temple. – John Thorstad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Zor Funsters also blew a tire on the way back from Eleva Parade in June.  

Trouble found the Funsters inside rear axle tire. After a stop for dinner at 

Norske’s Nook in Osseo. The bus blew a recap and Limped into the Wildcat 

Supper Club outside of Neillsville and turned into a three beverage stop. Thanks 

to Noble Randy Webb and Lady Kathy for a timely service call that kept the 4th 

drink at bay and a safe return. – Bat Flap 



 

OFFICE OF 

JOHN C. PILAND 

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT/COO 
 

 
MEMBER 

ANSAR SHRINERS 

SPRINGFIELD, ILLINIOS 
 

  

TO: SHRINE LEADERS 

FROM: JOHN C. PILAND 

DATE: JUNE 6, 2018 

 RE: Shriner Awareness Day - Guatemala Volcano Eruption 

We have had Shriners Awareness Day on the calendar for months. However, we did not know that 

Shriners would be called upon to be part of a rescue mission to save critically burned children in 

Guatemala. Nobles from Florida, Guatemala and Texas have worked closely and collaboratively 

with Shriners Hospitals for Children medical professionals as well as governmental leaders from 

the United States and Guatemala in actively participating in this rescue mission. At 3:15 pm (CT), 

a military transport plane with military burn specialists on board, left San Antonio to land in 

Guatemala in hopes of picking up six children who have suffered burn injuries in the recent 

volcanic eruption in Guatemala. Medical professionals from Shriners Hospitals for Children are 

already in Guatemala and are making arrangements for the transportation of the children from a 

hospital in Guatemala to the military transport provided for this mission. 

It is estimated that the burned children, their guardians and Shriners Hospitals for Children 

personnel will arrive in Galveston for transport to Shriners Hospitals for Children in Galveston 

at 12:50 am on Thursday morning. 

The critical part of this mission will be the work of the medical professionals in preparing the 

patients for transport while in Guatemala. Quickly getting the patients ready for transport will test 

the skills of the medical teams involved. 

While this transportation mission is being completed, Nobles and their ladies are encouraged to 

continue to learn about and participate in this mission. There are several specific things that you 

can do to help make sure this rescue mission is successful. You may want to contact your local 

television station to see if they have any information on the current status of this mission. By the 

late newscast, there should be information/video on whether the medical teams have arrived at the  



 

hospital in Guatemala and perhaps even left that hospital with their patients en route to the military 

transport at the airport in Guatemala. 

You can also share this information, concern about these patients and the success of this mission 

with friends and family members so they can also track the progress of these patients to Shriners 

Hospitals for Children in Galveston. 

Do not hesitate to post about this rescue mission on Facebook. Finally, this is a great opportunity 

to share with your Masonic friends, who may not yet be Shriners, about how great it is to know 

that Shriners are making a tremendous difference in the lives of children by providing outstanding 

specialty care to children without regard to their families’ ability to pay. 

As owners of Shriners Hospitals for Children, Nobles and their ladies have a deep interest in the 

success of this rescue mission. We encourage all Nobles and their families to become part of this 

mission by actively participating in spreading the word as identified above. 

You should be extremely proud to be an important part of the Shrine during the course of this 

rescue mission and of the world-class medical care and treatment these children will receive while 

at Shriners Hospitals for Children following the successful completion of their transportation to 

Galveston. 

Thank you for your efforts on behalf of our fraternity and charity. Please keep these precious 

children, their families and the success of our mission in your prayers. 

  

A new file is available for you to download from the Fraternal Communications boardroom at Shriners 

Village. 

John Piland Letter to Shrine Leaders-Guatemala Rescue Mission 

https://boardroom.shrinersvillage.com/Files/Details.aspx?id=33b1a84c-a5ac-4029-b13b-

e8fbf2b8e445&objectId=b2c51fca-dc1a-47d2-a1e6-01e8e46ed82d&boardroomId=28 

  

Fraternally yours, 

 
John C. Piland 

https://boardroom.shrinersvillage.com/Files/Details.aspx?id=33b1a84c-a5ac-4029-b13b-e8fbf2b8e445&objectId=b2c51fca-dc1a-47d2-a1e6-01e8e46ed82d&boardroomId=28
https://boardroom.shrinersvillage.com/Files/Details.aspx?id=33b1a84c-a5ac-4029-b13b-e8fbf2b8e445&objectId=b2c51fca-dc1a-47d2-a1e6-01e8e46ed82d&boardroomId=28


  

Mini Car Parade Schedule 
 

July 4 -  Whitewater and Milton 

July 22 -  Edgerton and Potentate's picnic 

August 4 -  Cambria 

August 5 - Arlington 

August 12 - Cobb 

September 16 - Jefferson 

 

Monthly Meeting Dates -  meetings are held at Rays Family Restaurant in Edgerton @ 6:30 

p.m. 

June 28, July 26, August 23, September 27, October 25 

 

 

 

Mound View Shrine Club  
 

Meeting - August 26 @ 12:30 p.m. - Country Kitchen in Dodgeville  

44th Annual Dinner/ Dance - October 14th @ 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. - Dodgeville Masonic 

Temple 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Zor Imagineers 

 
Calling out to all parade units. Hello, Helloo, Helloooo…..Post your parades 
photos and stories on your Facebook pages please! Photos should have captions 
as well. We are always looking for the next Zephyr cover and news. Thanks ahead 
of time. Short 15 second videos are also desired. Put your club in the spotlight! 
                                                                        

zorsubmit@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Imagineers-511139389279185/?hc_ref=ARQ9YvOGZvuDD0nUkx7pAQkl0RFpAtFmL2Y-AO5f_eaiSQemlutFrO9o1PhLygz_XJQ&fref=nf
https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Imagineers-511139389279185/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zor Shrine Clowns 

Published by Lyle Fox · May 28 ·  

Would believe his day job is driving semi? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/ZorShrineClowns/?hc_ref=ARTcoaJiTxUlxt_7bf8t_5f6g3iNnux0wyy3NVFaTTZd-BGgl1fOQCluSwpqE-52yDQ&fref=nf
https://www.facebook.com/lyle.fox.9
https://www.facebook.com/ZorShrineClowns/photos/a.580236165653419.1073741829.549271278749908/628789810798054/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ZorShrineClowns/photos/a.580236165653419.1073741829.549271278749908/628789810798054/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ZorShrineClowns/photos/a.580236165653419.1073741829.549271278749908/628789810798054/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ZorShrineClowns/photos/a.580236165653419.1073741829.549271278749908/628789810798054/?type=3


Zor Clown Unit - Monona's Memorial Parade 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           Noodles with an itch or picking a winner 



 

 

Tin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Getting ready to roll with Brian, Greg and Dick. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Thanks to Mehara Clubhouse and Nobel’s and Ladies for doing a fabulous job at 

this year’s Spring Ceremonial Host Club helping wherever needed. Welcome to all 

of our new Zor Shriners!!



                                                                     MSA - DEADWOOD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               2018 ZOR DIVAN 
Front row, left to right, Larry Hanson PP, Treasurer, Mark Jerdee, High 
Priest and profit, Wally Trouten, Chief Rabban, Ill Sir Gary Cuskey, 
Potentate, Barry Ausen, Asst. Rabban, Rodney LaBlanc, Oriental Guide, 
Bob Gorsuch PP, Recorder.  
Top row, left to right, Joe Harker PGM, Chief of Staff, Allen Heinkel, Capt. 

Of the Guard, Mark Hazelbaker, Marshall, Al Brueggen, 1st Ceremonial 

Master, Roger Keller, 2nd Ceremonial Master, Brian Dunham, Outer Guard, 

Karl Gant, Chaplain, Chris Underwood, Membership Chairman. 

 

 

 

 

      

               Illustrious Sir Gary Cuskey and Lady Judy 
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